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CLUB OFFICERS 
 

Kyle Weidner —President—724-272-3733 or kylew10@hotmail.com 

Billy Danforth —Vice-President— 812-579-5017 or billyd50@hotmail.com 

Tammy Adams— Treasurer —812-603-8207 or gohoosiers100@yahoo.com 

Sandy Bayles —Secretary—812-350-4334 skbayles@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday,  April 11, 2012 at the Golden Corral.  

Come join us for dinner beginning at 6PM with the meeting to follow at 7PM.    

 



 

 

 

 

 

Well its April already but seems spring/summer has been here for the past 
several weeks.  I have talked with a lot of members that have had their cars 
out enjoying the great early season weather.  I'm still trying to finish up my 
winter project so I can get my fastback back home and ready for the year.   

This past Saturday we had our first club activity of the year, the chili and 
bowling.  We had a lot of good chili and deserts out at the Sand Creek 
Conservation Club.  After visiting with each other and letting the food we ate 
digest we went to the Columbus bowling center to bowl.  This year Chuck 
Butler won the award for high score and my wife Amanda won the most room 
to improve award.  I think everyone had a great time.  I would like to thank 
Tammy Adams for organizing the chili lunch and Billy Danforth for arranging 
the conservation club for us.  I will have Sandy add some pictures from the 
event to this news letter. 

Coming up on the 28th of this month is the annual Cobweb tour.  This is 
typically our first drive as a club for the year.  It lets us get the cars out and 
blow the cobwebs off them.  This is a mystery tour so only our event host will 
know where we are driving to. We will have all the details for this at the 
meeting on the 11th.   

Kyle  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Cob Web Tour will be Sat. April 28 meeting at IHOP 10:00 am for breakfast before drive. 

 
2012 Membership dues are due if you have not already paid them. 
 

 

                    APRIL 

 
Amanda Weidner—5th                 Russell Kuhn---9th                 Steve Weidner---13th 

David Kirchoff---14th              Terry Thomas---15th              Bill Trimpe---15th 

Stormy Butler---28th 

          

 

 

    

 

   
 

 

 

We have a balance of $2705.08 in the bank.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fall City Mustang Club Car Show April 14, 9:00 Jim O’Neal Ford--Sellersburg 

Cob Web Tour----Sat. April 28---meet at IHOP 10:00 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, March 14, 2012 

The 50/50 drawing was held and won by Frank Bayles for $12 

Treasurer’s Report—ending balance $2705.08 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 
--Updates to the club Constitution and by-laws were finalized and everyone should have received 

a copy with the last newsletter. 

--2012 Activities meeting was held Sat. Feb11 at 4:00 pm at Frank’s shop. The attendance was 

small.  We went over activities for the year and everyone should have received a copy with the 

last newsletter. 

--Anyone interested in adding a trip to the Auburn Cord, Dusinburgh Museum in Auburn, IN 

Chuck Butler is going to organize the trip planned for July 28. 

--Friday, May 18 we are having a cookout in Brown Co. Park at a shelter house. Need someone 

to organize this.  Let us know if you are interested in doing so.  This is the same weekend as 

Shelby Car Show in the park.  There will be lots of Mustangs there, should be fun time. 

--Steve Weidner reported on World of Wheels Indy-not quite the club presences as before. 

--Ed Byers reported on Carl Casper Car Show in Louisville-Fall City had club there, lots of great 

cars. We need to get this on the calendar for next year. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
--Welcomed Valerie Sell as new member.  Great to have you and Dave in the club with your 

2005 Mustang GT. 

--MatthewMahoney is having a car cruise-in for his Senior Project this Sat. March 17 at student 

parking lot Columbus North High School from 10-2. Having fish fry and collecting non-

perishable food items all proceeds going to Love Chapel. 

--Sent list around to get everyone’s updated current information.  Tammy has sent emails and 

letters for dues that are due.  We want to make sure everyone is getting the newsletter. 

--Chili lunch & bowling activity is coming up at noon at the Sandcreek Conservation Club, Sat. 

March 31.  Bring a dessert or dish.   

--Ritters Tuesday nt cruise-in still not sure when they officially start but since the weather has 

been so nice some people are starting to gather.  We are going to have competition again with 

Corvette Club and possibly have a traveling trophy-Frank Bayles is checking on this. 

--Somerset Trip-begin planning now for Aug 24-26.  It is time to book reservations for motel 

rooms if you are planning on going. Lots of fun, great weekend. Love to have lots attend. 

--Any interest in getting club shirts, hats, jackets?  Kyle has found a website that has free logo set 

up.  Frank proposed to do this and Steve seconded it. 

--Tammy reported on 2012 Hoosier Summer Slam Car Show plans-meeting on Tues. March 27 

at Scott’s shop. Checking on gaming license are Terry Thomas, and Doug Thayer. We are 



 

 

 

 

recognized as a non for profit organization on the state level. 

--Frank has some club decals left and parade magnets are $20 a set. 

--Motion to adjorn meeting by Jim Bott seconded by Steve Weidner 

 

 
       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE DUGGER FAMILY LAUNDRY SOAP 

 

1 Fels Naptha Soap bar, grated 

1 cup washing soda 

½ cup Borax 

 

Grate the soap bar into a small sauce pan.  Cover with hot water.  Cook over medium-low heat, 

stirring constantly, until the soap completely dissolves.  Put washing soda and borax in a 5 gallon 

bucket.  Pour in the hot, melted soap mixture.  Stir well, until all the powder is dissolved.  Fill 

the bucket to the top with more hot tap water.  Stir, cover securely, and let set overnight.  The 

next morning, stir the mixture.  Mix equal amounts of soap concentrate and water in a smaller 

laundry-detergent dispenser or container.  Shake well before using. 

 

For top-loading machines:   use 1 cup of the soap mixture per load. 

For front-loading machines:  use ½ cup per load. 


